Benevolence Policy

CHECC

Our goal with benevolence is to provide friendship and support to the members of our group when in need.  In order to provide more uniformity, the following guidelines have been set up.  However, our group of friends and fellow Christians.  It is not out of line for friends to provide additional support where needed as any other friends would do.  Let it also be said that there may be times where we try to provide meals and that family has been totally cared for by their home church.  We will make ourselves available and will offer the help, but if it is already taken care of then the families’ needs are being provided.  Helping out our fellow Christian homeschoolers who are in need is definitely a part of what CHECC is all about.  We want to include everyone and do it as fairly as possible.  On this note, we ask that everyone please let our person who is in charge of benevolence know whenever we have a member hospitalized, a death in the family, a birth, a family in need, or a family who will be moving.

· Baby Showers—A gift box will be set up at co-op, if in session, and kept by the benevolence leader.  If possible, we will present the gift box to the mom at a Mom’s Night Out.  If this is not possible, the box will be delivered to the family with a meal for them to enjoy.

· Hospitalization—We will provide three meals for the family at a convenient time for them.

· Deaths—CHECC will provide a meal and a card from the group.  If the family is out of town for the funeral, we will provide it to them when they return.

· Members in Need—This will be up to the discretion of the Benevolence Leader.  Some people may need a love offering taken up.  Others may need a pounding.  We will try to offer support in the best way for that individual family.

· Farewell Parties—When a member family leaves the Sanford area we will do our best to have a park day set aside to tell them good-bye.  Everyone will bring snacks and drinks to share!

